Georgia Mathematics Association of Two-Year Colleges
Annual Meeting February 13, 2015 5:45 PM
Georgia Perimeter College, Covington Campus

President Maggie Ehrlich opened the meeting with a welcome to all in attendance. This is our first meeting
at this location and at a dinner meeting. She thanked our hosts for making us feel so welcome and for the
delicious meal provided.

The minutes of our last meeting, submitted by Secretary Blanche Presley, were discussed and after a
minor change, were approved as amended.

The Treasurer's Report provided by David Vogel included the following: Our balance in February 2014 was
$3373.41. Deposits during the year for membership dues and interest earned totaled $673.03. Our
expenditures last year included $75.85 (domain renewal), $200.00 (Student Math League Award), $200.00
(AMATYC hospitality room donation) and $350.00 (Project Access Support). These expenses totaled
$825.85 leaving a balance of $3218.59 for February 2015.

Several first time attendees were recognized. An informal count indicated that we had more persons
attending this meeting than we have had for several years.

Maggie proudly pointed out our poster that was displayed at the AMATYC meeting in November. She
noted that it was the only posted featured in the Amatyc News. Many thanks to Wendy Davidson, Andrea
Hendricks, Sandra Manole, Blair Cohen and Sharon Weltlich for their creative efforts.

Our Newsletter editor, Alaina Atkinson, sent her report calling for articles to be included in the next edition.
Pictures from the meeting and other activities should be sent to Mary Wolfe, Webmaster, who will post
them on our website.

The nominating committee reported the Alaina Atkinson has been nominated for President-elect.

Nancy Rivers sent her greetings encouraging all to join AMATYC. The next meeting is in New Orleans in
November, 2015. They need presiders and committees are looking for participating members. New
webinars are made available for members every month.

We voted to continue our financial support of the hospitality room at the conference in November. Also,
$10 will be discounted from your membership fee if you refer-a-friend through May 2015.

The placement Assessment committee needs your input. A webinar is available that includes information

and tips about assessment. This report and others will be placed on our website.

The Student Math League needs participation from students in their first two years of college. Maggie
encouraged us to consider fielding a team.

The Teaching Excellence Award needs nominations. The Executive committee will be looking at ways to
motivate applications. The membership voted to give a cash award ($100) to the winner.

Delegates are needed for the AMATYC Conference. Let Maggie know if you are interested.

Many valuable door prizes were awarded, followed by the meeting adjournment.

Respectfully submitted, Blanche Presley, Secretary 2014-2015



